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They seemed almost completely inaccessible to approach 
by a Christian missionary. To win them, as he well knew, 
would require unbounded patience and great Christian 
resourcefulness. Dr. Laubach believed in the power of 
God to accomplish even this task and felt that he had a call 
to undertake it. So in 1930, a short time before the first of 
these letters were written, Dr. Laubach went to Dansalan 
in the uplands of Mindanao to begin his remarkable 
service for the Moros. 

The letters reflect with complete frankness the 
lonesomeness of those first days. For reasons of health 
and education Mrs. Laubach and their surviving son 
Robert were compelled, during these first months, to stay 
at Dumaguete, a mission station on another island, and he 
was alone. This was the time when he was learning the 
language and coming to understand something of the way 
of the life of the Moros and therefore, he was isolated 
from any intimate fellowship with them. It was 
characteristic of the greatness of the man that this very 
lonesomeness led him to the deep mystic experience of 
God which is recorded in his letters. 

It was not long before the Moros began to realize the 
nobility of the spirit of this American who had come 
among them as their simple friend. As he started to help 
them in various practical ways their response grew in 
cordiality until at the end of an almost incredibly short 
time they had come to regard him as their best friend. And 
this indeed he was, for he discerned their greatest needs 
and with untiring industry and creative ability of a rare 
order set out to meet them. In 1930 he found these Moros 
almost entirely an illiterate people.  


